Natural Resources Advisory Board

April 3, 2006

Town Hall Hearing Room

Present: John Riehl, Glenn Shields, Bill Knittle

Excused:  Lezli Rowell

Also present: Fred Richards—(oyster bed at Field Point) and Helen Miranda Wilson.

7:15 pm

Quorum present (3 out of 4 members)

We all know the harbor management plan (HMP) and our presentation to the Board of Selectmen (BOS) will be cohesive.

Minutes of Feb. approved.

Scheduling of future meetings: May 5th or May 18th 

Updates on HMP:

Glenn—seems to be a better job than before due to focus on actual implementation as a plan.

John—available in library and town website.

Fred—has seen earlier draft.

Helen—selectmen have copies and library should have it on reference table.

Helen—little attention paid to plan yet.

Glenn—New people are not yet ready or willing to involve themselves in town affairs.

John—met with various boards and committees to promote HMP and remind people of its availability.

John—requested meeting with BOS to present HMP. No word back yet.

John—recommend to Ben Gitlow of LCPC to include HMP with long range comprehensive plan.

John—a 5 year plan becomes outdated quickly.  What about a living plan?

Helen—HMP is a planning document that can be referred to by other planning committees.  A way to deal with this is to submit changes in draft form which are unofficial until the next HMP.

John—we can’t remain silent as we recognize issues which need to be dealt with.

Helen—keep changes to HMP on disk as a living project and renew the HMP with the changes after 5 years.

Glenn—HMP is flexible.

Mass. Estuaries Project: Nitrification of Wellfleet Harbor.

John discussed with Hillary Greenburg.  

Money needed for finishing report on testing.

Lobby for necessary steps to finish report.

Helen—will inquire about how much funding is needed beyond what was allotted previously.

Pleasant Bay Symposium 2006

Ted Keon

Dredging is more frequent than in Wellfleet.

Spoils used for beach remediation.

Very effective

Ch. Costello

Eelgrass mapping of whole state.

Data as far back as 1950s.

Eelgrass declining due to eutrophication which clouds water and robs eelgrass of light.

Helen—eutrophication and dragging are enemies of eelgrass.

Rhode Island banned dragging due to eelgrass.

Dredging may increase shellfish.

John—restoring eelgrass is easier by seed than by plugs.

Andy is in favor of restoration of eelgrass beds but out in dragging areas is problematic.

We need to be at meetings when presenting HMP.

John—Other steps for NRAB: focus on harbor or go to other natural resources under our charter.

Areas of concern packet.

ACEC lands—several groups working on Herring river and Gull pond.

Herring runs have been maintained by people since colonial times.

Helen—Carl Bryvogle was helped out a lot.  He knows the people and works very hard.

John—NRAB field excursion to Herring river east side of route 6.

John—Stimulate discussion to preserve species and their habitats in town.

John—Next meeting :

Talk from Bob Prescott and Kerry Phillips to develop a plan of useful actions.

Glenn—People notice different things such as birds and fish.  Other stuff is harder to get access to.

John—two families of otters.

If you want to preserve the animal, you must preserve the habitat.

Get a trip organized for Herring river east of Rt. 6.

Adjourned at 8:45

Minutes taken by Bill Knittle

